
Assess the risk of heat stroke to
employees

Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:
 
     Please broadcast the following special announcement immediately, and
repeat it at frequent intervals when the Very Hot Weather Warning is in
force:
 
     The Labour Department reminds employers that as the Very Hot Weather
Warning is in force, they should assess the risk of heat stroke to their
employees and adopt effective preventive measures such as providing cool
drinking water, setting up temporary sunshade, providing mechanical aids to
reduce physical exertion of employees and providing for employees as far as
practicable covered space with good ventilation for rest and meals. Employees
should drink water regularly and be mindful of their physical condition. If
early heat stroke symptoms such as headache and thirst appear, they should
rest in a cool or shady place and drink water immediately. They should also
inform their supervisors to take appropriate action.

Very Hot Weather Warning issued

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     The Hong Kong Observatory has issued the Very Hot Weather Warning.

     To prevent heat stroke, avoid prolonged activities outdoors.

     If engaged in outdoor work or activities, wear a wide-brimmed hat and
light-coloured, loose-fitting clothes. Stay in shaded areas as much as
possible.

     Drink plenty of water, and avoid beverages containing caffeine or
alcohol.

     If you feel sick, consult a doctor right away.
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Regional flag day today

     Three charities have been issued Public Subscription Permits to hold
flag sales from 7am to 12.30pm today (July 16). They are, on Hong Kong
Island, Methodist Centre; in Kowloon, the Hong Kong Chinese Church of Christ;
and in the New Territories, CSDCU Education Fund, a spokesman for the Social
Welfare Department (SWD) said.
 
     Arrangements have been made with the charities to help people
distinguish between the three flag-selling activities.   
 
     Information on the three flag-selling organisations on July 16 is as
follows:
 

Region Name of organisation
Colour of
collection
bag

Colour of
flag

Hong Kong
Island Methodist Centre Green Green

Kowloon The Hong Kong Chinese
Church of Christ Green Green

New
Territories CSDCU Education Fund Green Magenta

 
     Details of the charitable fund-raising activities, including any updated
information, covered by the issued Public Subscription Permits have been
published on the GovHK website (www.gov.hk/en/theme/fundraising/search).
Permits for flag days containing information on contact methods of the flag-
selling organisations and the approved flag-selling activities have also been
uploaded to the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_pubsvc/page_controlofc/sub_flagdays) for
reference. For enquiries, please call the SWD's hotline at 2343 2255, or the
designated hotline of the 1823 Call Centre at 3142 2678.
 
     In the case of suspected fraudulent flag day activities, people should
not make any donation and should immediately report the matter to the Police,
the spokesman added.

Government gazettes compulsory testing
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notice

     The Government exercises the power under the Prevention and Control of
Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons) Regulation (Cap. 599J) and
publishes in the Gazette a compulsory testing notice, which requires any
person who had been present at 79 specified places during the specified
period (persons subject to compulsory testing) to undergo a COVID-19 nucleic
acid test.

     In view of a number of cases testing positive, 75 specified places are
included in the compulsory testing notice. Furthermore, since some sewage
samples collected in Yuen Long, Tai Wai, North Point and Tuen Mun have tested
positive, four specified premises are included in the compulsory testing
notice. The Government strongly reminds members of the public to strictly
follow the compulsory testing requirements and undergo testing on time as
required. Mobile specimen collection stations have been set up by the
Government in different districts to facilitate testing to be conducted in
compliance with the compulsory testing notice. The above compulsory testing
requirement applies to those who have completed a COVID-19 vaccination course
as well.

     Persons who have tested positive in the past three months (including
positive cases tested either by nucleic acid tests recorded by the Department
of Health (DH) or by rapid antigen tests (RATs) that have been self-declared
to the DH) do not need to undergo compulsory testing. For those who are
subject to compulsory testing (save for those who have declared their
positive RAT results as mentioned above), they must undergo nucleic acid
tests in accordance with relevant compulsory testing notices and cannot use
RATs to fulfil the requirement of such notices. In other words, a negative
RAT result cannot be deemed as fulfilling the compulsory testing requirement.
Furthermore, unless a person subject to compulsory testing has obtained a
medical certificate proving that he or she is unfit to undergo testing using
a sample taken through combined nasal and throat swabs because of health
reasons, the person cannot provide a deep throat saliva sample to fulfil the
compulsory testing requirement.

     Details of the compulsory testing notice will be available on the Centre
for Health Protection (CHP)'s website via the following
link: www.chp.gov.hk/files/pdf/ctn_20220715.pdf.

     If any persons test positive under compulsory testing, such positive
cases will be handled in the same manner as in those identified through other
nucleic acid tests or self-declared through RATs. Their isolation
arrangements (as well as the quarantine arrangements of their household
members) are no different from other positive cases.

     Persons subject to compulsory testing in accordance with a compulsory
testing notice must go to any of the mobile specimen collection stations,
community testing centres (CTCs) or recognised local medical testing
institutions to undergo professional swab sampling in fulfilling the
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requirements for compulsory testing. Young children may continue to undergo
the test using a stool specimen. For details on obtaining stool specimen
bottles, please refer to the COVID-19 thematic
website: www.coronavirus.gov.hk/pdf/Stool_bottle_collection_points.pdf.

     If Tropical Cyclone Warning Signal No. 3 or above, the Red or Black
Rainstorm Warning Signal or the post-super typhoon "extreme conditions"
announcement by the Government is in force at any time during the period for
undergoing the compulsory testing, the period for undergoing the compulsory
testing will be extended for one day.

     The Comirnaty and CoronaVac vaccines are highly effective in preventing
severe cases and deaths from COVID-19. They can provide protection to those
vaccinated to prevent serious complications and even death after infection.
The Government appeals to persons who are not yet vaccinated to get
vaccinated without delay. The Government is working towards the goal of
boosting the vaccination rates of children, teenagers and the elderly so that
they can be protected by the vaccines as early as possible. Furthermore, the
Scientific Committee on Vaccine Preventable Diseases and the Scientific
Committee on Emerging and Zoonotic Diseases under the CHP of the DH has
earlier updated the consensus interim recommendations, and persons aged 60 or
above who have taken three doses of vaccine are recommended to receive an
additional dose (i.e. fourth dose) of either Comirnaty vaccine or CoronaVac
vaccine at least three months after their last dose. Members of the public
who are eligible should get the fourth dose as early as possible for better
protection.

     CTCs provide testing services for the public. Booking and walk-in
services are available. Members of the public only need to provide simple
personal information on the 24-hour booking system
(www.communitytest.gov.hk/en). The system shows the booking status of the
centres for the coming two weeks to facilitate the public's planning and
selection of a suitable testing centre and a time slot for testing. The
testing centres will accord priority to serve individuals with advance
bookings. As of 6pm today (July 15), there was around 96 per cent
availability for booking places for the coming two weeks. Members of the
public may call the testing centres for enquiries on the availability of
bookings or walk-in quotas before visiting the centres.
 
     The Government will reopen the mobile specimen collection stations at
Chuk Yuen North Estate in Wong Tai Sin, Lei Muk Shue Estate in Tsuen Wan and
Cheung Wang Estate in Tsing Yi tomorrow (July 16). The service period of the
mobile specimen collection station at Hung Fuk Estate in Hung Shui Kiu will
be extended to July 17 (Sunday). Separately, ticketing machines have been
installed in a number of service points for on-site ticket arrangement.
Members of the public who have obtained a ticket can visit the CTC website
(www.communitytest.gov.hk/en) to check the real-time queueing ticket status.
Booking service is also provided for some large-scale mobile specimen
collection stations, and members of the public may use the 24-hour booking
system (www.communitytest.gov.hk/en) to reserve a suitable time slot for
testing.
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     Other than persons subject to compulsory testing, all members of the
public may conduct free testing at CTCs or mobile specimen collection
stations (if the service scope is applicable). The opening dates and
operating hours of the mobile specimen collection stations are stated in the
Annex.
 
     Outdoor mobile specimen collection stations will be closed if the Strong
Wind Signal No. 3 or Red Rainstorm Warning Signal has been issued, while all
mobile specimen collection stations together with all CTCs will be closed
when Tropical Cyclone Warning Signal No. 8 or above or the Black Rainstorm
Warning Signal is in force. Any changes in the arrangements of testing
service will be announced on site, and members of the public may also pay
attention to the relevant press releases.

     Persons subject to compulsory testing may choose to undergo testing via
the following routes:

(a) For tests which require using a sample taken through combined nasal and
throat swabs
1. To visit any of the mobile specimen collection stations (see the list and
target groups (if applicable)
at www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/early-testing.html) for testing;
2. To attend any of the CTCs (see the list at www.communitytest.gov.hk/en);
3. To self-arrange testing provided by private laboratories which are
recognised by the DH and can issue SMS notifications in respect of test
results (see the list
at www.coronavirus.gov.hk/pdf/List_of_recognised_laboratories_RTPCR.pdf), and
the relevant sample must be taken through combined nasal and throat swabs; or
4. To use a specimen bottle distributed to the relevant specified premises by
the CHP (if applicable), and return the specimen bottle with the stool sample
collected as per relevant guidelines.

(b) For persons holding a medical certificate issued by a registered medical
practitioner proving that they are unfit to undergo testing using a sample
taken through combined nasal and throat swabs because of health reasons
1. To obtain a deep throat saliva specimen collection pack from post offices,
vending machines set up at MTR stations or designated general out-patient
clinics (GOPCs) of the Hospital Authority and return the specimen to one of
the designated specimen collection points (see the distribution points and
times, and the specimen collection points and times,
at www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/early-testing.html);
2. To undergo testing at any of the GOPCs of the Hospital Authority as
instructed by a medical professional of the Hospital Authority; or
3. To self-arrange testing provided by private laboratories which are
recognised by the DH and can issue SMS notifications in respect of test
results.

     A Government spokesman cautioned that testing received at the Accident
and Emergency Departments of the Hospital Authority, or testing provided by
private laboratories which cannot issue SMS notifications in respect of test
results, does not comply with the requirements of the aforementioned
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compulsory testing notice.

     "If persons subject to compulsory testing have symptoms, they should
seek medical attention immediately and undergo testing as instructed by a
medical professional. They should not attend the mobile specimen collection
stations or the CTCs."

     Persons subject to compulsory testing must keep the SMS notifications
containing the result of the test and the relevant medical certificate (if
applicable) for checking by a law enforcement officer when the officer
requires the persons to provide information about their undergoing the
specified test.

     Any enquiries on compulsory testing arrangements may be addressed to the
hotline at 6275 6901, which operates daily from 9am to 6pm.

     The Government will continue to trace possibly infected persons who had
been to relevant premises, and seriously verify whether they had complied
with the testing notices. Any person who fails to comply with the testing
notices commits an offence and the maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine
at level 4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months. The fixed penalty for
discharging the liability is $10,000. The person may also be issued with a
compulsory testing order requiring him or her to undergo testing within a
specified time frame. Any person in breach of the compulsory testing order
would be liable to a fine at level 5 ($50,000) and imprisonment for six
months.

     The spokesman said, "The Government urges all individuals who are in
doubt about their own health conditions, or individuals with infection risks
(such as individuals who visited places with epidemic outbreaks or had
contact with cases tested positive), to undergo testing promptly for early
identification of infected persons."

HKETO Jakarta hosts reception in
Manila to celebrate 25th anniversary
of HKSAR (with photos)

     The Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office, Jakarta (HKETO Jakarta) held a
reception in Manila, the Philippines, today (July 15) to celebrate the 25th
anniversary of the establishment of the Hong Kong Special Administrative
Region (HKSAR) and to strengthen economic, trade and people-to-people ties
between Hong Kong, the Philippines and the Association of Southeast Asian
Nations (ASEAN).
 
     Addressing the event in his welcoming speech, the Director-General of
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the HKETO Jakarta, Mr Law Kin-wai, said that Hong Kong has always been
striving for progresses over the past 25 years since its return to the
motherland, with continuous success and achievements underpinned by the "one
country, two systems" framework and the Basic Law.
 
     "Hong Kong remains a highly attractive metropolis in many senses, from
being the freest and most competitive economy and a top global financial
centre to its status as a reputable jurisdiction in terms of the rule of law,
the world's largest offshore Renminbi hub and the busiest port in terms of
air cargo throughput," he added.
 
     On the long-established close relationship between Hong Kong and the
Philippines, Mr Law highlighted that Hong Kong was the Philippines' fourth-
largest trading partner last year, as well as a first-choice springboard to
Mainland China, particularly under the contexts of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-
Macao Greater Bay Area and the Belt and Road Initiative. With the earlier
relaxation of inbound travel requirements for non-residents, Hong Kong looks
forward to welcoming back overseas travellers to immerse themselves once
again in the city's vibrancy.
 
     Dignitaries joining the occasion to mark this important milestone for
the HKSAR also included the Chinese Ambassador to the Philippines, Mr Huang
Xilian; Assistant Secretary of the Department of Foreign Affairs of the
Philippines, Dr Gina A. Jamoralin; the Executive Vice-President of the
Federation of Filipino-Chinese Chambers of Commerce and Industry Inc, Ms Mary
Ng; the Executive Vice-President of the Hongkong Chamber of Commerce in the
Philippines Inc, Mr Eric Ngan; and the Regional Director of Southeast Asia
and South Asia of the Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Mr Peter Wong.

     The event was well attended, with some 150 participants from local
government agencies, business communities and the media. The HKETO Jakarta
will continue to organise a series of events in the coming months to
underscore the remarkable achievements of the HKSAR over the past 25 years to
the Philippine and ASEAN communities.
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